
 
 

  

 

 

 

The Next Big Thing 
Hello to everyone.  We're hoping this finds you well and moving forward in 

these interesting times.  For us, we're doing well in all the ways that matter. By 

and large, Thailand has fared very well with the COVID situation overall, and is 

one of the least affected countries at this point.  Daily life was actually pretty 

much normal for us, with just the basic lockdown procedures, masks, and social 

distancing not being too disruptive. 

 

However, with this update, we've reached a milestone for our family and things 

are certainly getting more interesting.  We're getting ready to send Brynne back 

to the US for college, and this has been made a bit more dramatic by the 

crisis.  From Brynne's "drive-thru" graduation, to cancelled plane tickets 

and  visa issues here in Thailand, we've experienced our highest level of 

uncertainty yet. 
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We had originally planned to be in the US as a family for the whole summer, 

then drop Brynne off at school and head back to Thailand.  However, as with 

many plans, things have gone awry.  Our first set of plane tickets was 

cancelled, on top of which is an ongoing concern that the visa situation here is 

completely uncertain.  As of yet, international arrivals have not opened up, 

which poses a problem for us getting back in to the country for who knows how 

long.  Rumors abound concerning dates, but nothing has been stated in any 

reliable form.  It seems likely that even when international travel to Thailand 

opens up again, it will open up even later for travelers from the US. 

 

Basically, this has impacted our plans considerably, as both Isabel and Yunae 

must be back in Thailand by August and there are some complications with our 

current work permit/visa timings.  Given the uncertainty of travel, we've decided 

that Yunae and Isabel will stay in Thailand for the time being, and only Daron 

and Brynne will head back to the US (July 13th).  Daron will take Brynne to 

school, and then stay in the US until Christmas time.  Our current plan is for 



 

Yunae and Isabel to join us in the US for a long Christmas break, then we'll 

return together to Thailand in the new year.  Daron will use his time in the US to 

connect with churches and do some of the regular "furlough things". 
 

 

ABTS 
With the travel restrictions and social distancing issues, ABTS's teaching 

schedule has been almost entirely disrupted.  Our face-to-face classes have 

been cancelled in all of our countries until the new year.  As a result, we've 

been scrambling to replace as much as we can with online courses, and so far 

it has been going well.  Daron has been in overseeing a good portion of the 

move to online, and so has been staying busy despite the reduced 

travel/teaching schedule.   Students have been responding favorably, and for 

many, the courses are a good opportunity to use some of the enforced 

lockdown downtime.  Overall, it hasn't been ideal, but as is so often the case, 

God has continued to bless us and provide ways for continued ministry. 

Prayer Requests 

• We'd appreciate prayer for our family especially.  It's pretty hard for 

Yunae and Isabel to be left behind, and they'd hoped to have a bit 

more time with Brynne.  We'll be parting in a few days and it's getting 

harder and harder to think about. 

• Pray for us as we all go our separate ways.  Yunae and Isabel have a 

good support system here with our local teammates, but this will be 

our longest time apart and we're asking the Lord for help as they're 

here in Chiang Mai by themselves for the next few months. 

• Pray for our church.  During the break we had an issue requiring some 

church discipline and the timing was quite stressful.  Our pastor was 

stuck in another city due to travel restrictions, and so much of the 

problem had to be handled through intermediaries and web 

conferences, which is much less than ideal.  Services have rejoined 

now and so we're praying for strength of conviction for our pastor and 



 

elders, and for repentance for those whose behavior failed to honor 

the Lord in a very public way.  We don't know yet how this will be fully 

resolved, but the church board seems to have been taking the issue 

seriously and doing their best to protect the health and stability of the 

church. 

• Pray for ABTS in general.  The ministry disruption has not been as bad 

as it could, but we will have a long way to go to return to normal. 

 

As usual, thanks again to all of you, and we pray the Lord's blessings on you. 

 

--The Wilsons 

(Daron, Yunae, Brynne, and Isabel) 
 

 


